
STATISTICAL REPORT FOR THE WEEK OF FEBRUARY 6, 2022 
  8:30 Worship Attendance = 111             9:30 Sunday School Attendance =   63    
10:30 Worship Attendance = 146      Wednesday Connection Attendance = 104 
Total Worship Attendance = 257                   
 

Financial Giving Breakdown General Fund   
Loose $3,805.25 
Sunday School $106.00 
Envelopes $2,377.00 
Total General Fund  $6,288.25 

      Weekly General Fund offering needed for budget = $6,241.85 
 

CCDR Offerings (Mortgage) 
Card Ministry $36.00 
CCDR Giving $1,160.00 
Total CCDR $1,196.00 

      Weekly CCDR offering needed for mortgage = $1,088.15 

NOTES:  Current Mortgage Debt = $628,841.67 
 Monthly Mortgage = $4,715.28 

Other Designated Giving 
Software $1,000.00 
APB $15,020.00 
Total Other Designated Giving $16,020.00 

Total Weekly Offering:  
$6,288.25 + $1,196.00 + $16,020.00 = $23,504.25 

NOTES:  
    (1) The offerings listed above do not include Online Giving.   
    (2) Online Giving for January was:  
GF - $5,120.00 + CCDR - $486.00 + APB - $113.00 = $5,719.00 
 

Reminders and Upcoming Events:  
2/14: Valentines Day 
2/15: Women’s Ministry Meeting at 6:30 pm at the church 
2/16: Choir Practice at 6:00 pm 
2/16; Palm Cantata Practice at 6:30 pm 
2/16: Wednesday Night Connection Groups at 7:00 pm 
2/17: GriefShare 6:00 pm 
2/19: Men’s Prayer at 8:00 am 
2/21: President’s Day 
2/21: Happy Helpers meeting at 1:00 pm 
2/22: GIGGLES Ladies Luncheon at Olive Garden, Chambersburg 
2/24: GriefShare 6:00 pm 
    Karate School meets Monday at 5:30 pm & Thursday at 6:00 pm  
    Cub Scouts meet every Tuesday at 6:30 pm 
    Girl Scouts meet every Monday at 5:30 pm  
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Musical Prelude - A Time of Preparing to Worship 
A Time of Worship           

“Shine Jesus Shine”           Hymn #431 
Scripture:  1 John 4:7-11     Pastor Kathryn 
“There Is A Redeemer”          Hymn #308 
“I Will Sing of My Redeemer” (Verse 1 & 4)       Hymn #309 
“Father, I Adore You”                   Choir 

Worship in the Giving of Tithes and Offerings 
Hearing from God’s Word 
      Series:  Building Relationships That Work 

Message:  Relational Marriages      Pastor Wayne 
Text:  Genesis 2:23-24 

A Prayer of Sending                                                                                                                 
Musical Postlude – A Time of Reflection 
 
Happy Helpers will meet on Monday, February 21st at 1:00 pm.  Escape 
from the winter weather as Sheri and Ron present a slide show of Hawaii.  
After the pictures, Sheri and Ron will provide snacks with a tropical flavor.  
It is not necessary for anyone else to bring snacks.  Everyone who is over 
55 years old is invited! 
 
GIGGLES will meet on February 22nd at Olive Garden in Chambersburg 
at noon.  If you need a ride, please be at the church by 11:15 am.  If you 
can sign up on the sheet by the mailroom that would be great! 
 
Join with Pastors Heidi & Kathryn for “GriefShare” sessions on Thursdays 
from 6:00-8:00 pm, through March 10th.  It’s never too late to join! 
 
Connection Group with Mark Fogal!  Our next series will be entitled, “Real 
Age of Earth”.  Be sure to join us on Wednesday evenings! 

A baptism service is planned for March 27th.  If you have received Jesus 
as your Savior and want to follow Him by being baptized, please contact 
Pastor Wayne or the church office.  
 
If you are interested in dedicating your child to the Lord, please contact 
Pastor Wayne or the church office.    
 
APB Project Update:  We ask for your continued financial support of our 
APB project!  You may place your financial gift in an envelope and put it in 
the offering plate, you can send your check by mail, or you may give 
online.   Be sure to mark on your payment “APB”.   THANK YOU!! 
 
Can you help?  We are in need of 2 people that can volunteer 3 hours a 
week once a month to mow the church property.  You must have experience 
operating a zero turn mower.  If you are interested or have any questions, 
please call or text Tom Griffie at 717-440-3076. 
 
Congratulations to Shawn Peale, our Director of Youth Ministries.  On 
Thursday, Shawn met with the Credentialing and Placement Commission of 
our Conference for his pastoral licensing exam.  We are excited to announce 
that he has been issued his provisional license.  Please congratulate 
"Pastor Shawn” when you see him and keep him in your prayers as he 
continues his journey towards final ordination as a pastor in the Churches 
of God.     
 
Congratulations to Dave and Jeanne Young who became new 
grandparents to Logan Natasha MacMillan born on February 6, 2022.  Logan 
was 7 pounds 15 ounces, and 20 inches long.  Congrats also to parents Kyle 
and Jessica MacMillan and big sister Noah!  
 
Send a "Thinking of You" greeting card.  We have many shut-ins from 
our church family, and others who are going through some difficult times 
and could use some encouragement and would appreciate receiving cards 
from our church family.  Be sure to write a brief note in the card to let them 
know you are thinking of them and praying for them.  A few individuals that 
could use some encouragement this week are:   
   Grant and Teresa Hockenberry  (513 Sandbank Rd, Mt Holly Springs  17065) 
   Ed Kessler  (100 Green Ridge Lane, Apt 108, Newville  17241) 
   Ed and Linda Webber  (319 Bullshead Road, Newville  17241) 
   Ed and Rhonda Hall  (1626 Centerville Rd, Newville 17241) 
   Allen and Linda Weller  (30 Zion Rd, Newburg  17240) 
 
Newsletter Deadline:  The office needs your input for the March 
Newsletter by February 20, 2022! 


